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Trespass Notice 

This Trespass notice dated 10 November 2022 replaces all previous trespass notices. 

This notice is issued by the Wakaminenga Maori Government pursuant to the 

paramount jurisdiction of He Wakaputanga 28 October 1835 and Tikanga Customary 

Laws of Te Rangatiratanga, The Sovereign of Te Wakaminenga o Nga Rangatira me nga 

hapu, whanau, tangata of Nu Tireni, New Zealand.  

Article 2, He Wakaputanga 1835 states: “All sovereign power and authority within the 

territories of the United Tribes of New Zealand is hereby declared to reside entirely and 

exclusively in the hereditary chiefs and heads of tribes in their collective capacity, who 

also declare that they will not permit any legislative authority separate from themselves 

in their territories, unless by persons appointed by them, and acting under the authority 

of laws regularly enacted by them in Congress assembled.”  

As a Sovereign National of Nu Tireni, New Zealand, and member of the Wakaminenga 

Maori Government, I caution you that all and anyone and including NZ Government 

agents who enter onto my/our land and premises without lawful authority is in breach 

of paramount Rangatiratanga sovereign law. 

 

Kia Tupato Warning 

Anyone found to be unlawfully on my/our whenua, land or private property and 

dwellings without justifiable reasons are liable to prosecution, penalties, and reparations 

pursuant to paramount Rangatiratanga sovereign law of Nu Tireni, New Zealand. 
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